
 
 
 

APPENDIX A 
 
 
Item M-1 
Landfill Odours 
 
The following motion was presented by Councillor Kett: 
 
CC2014-217 Kett/Landry-Altmann: WHEREAS despite continued efforts by the City of Greater 
Sudbury staff to mitigate odour issues at the Sudbury Landfill, with such measures as: 
 

 Increased process requirements 

 Increased monitoring and inspections including: 

 Regular weekly inspections 

 Seasonal monitoring-a staff person assigned to be on site for one week per season 

 Additional weekly monitoring: two during regular operating hours, one during non operating 

hours and includes patrolling the neighbourhood 

 Installed new camera system 

 Installed wind socks 

 Dealing with odours in, in coming waste 

 Smaller disposal area/tipping face 

 Regular meetings with the landfill operator 

 Daily inspection reports revised 

 New performance tracking 

 Development of a more detailed nuisance prevention and management plan 

 Development of a more detailed odour testing & prevention checklist; 

 
AND WHEREAS numerous occurrences of rancid odours continue and continue to occur, 
destroying the right of families in the Moonlight Avenue/Levesque Streets area to enjoy the 
outdoors; 
 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the City of Greater Sudbury clearly identify the 
source of these odours by assigning additional staff during all hours of landfill operation; 
 
AND THAT the City of Greater Sudbury investigate ways to end this unacceptable situation; 
 
AND THAT a report showing the alternatives be presented at the August Operations Committee 
Meeting. 
 

CARRIED 
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